
San Gabriel Valley Football Officials Association
Minutes of the Regularly Scheduled Board Meeting 

DeVry University, Alhambra, California 
January 23, 2012 

  
Board Members present:  President Henry Torres, Vice President Chris McNeese, Secretary-Treasurer Darren Winkley, 

Bob Branson, Steve Brink, Karl Davis (7:15), Ernie Dominguez, John Puncel (8:41)  
Also present: Assignor Bob McQueen, Instructional Chairman Mario Miranda, Angel Badea 
 
The President called the meeting of the 2011 Board of Directors to order at 6:43 PM. Motion to approve the regular 
minutes from 10/25/11 by Mr. Dominguez; second by Mr. Branson.  
 
Secretary-Treasurer Report 

The secretary-treasurer reported a current balance of $11,651.06. Thirty-seven officials have paid their 2012 
dues. There was discussion about the banquet and recommendations to explore other venues and speakers. Mr. 
McNeese asked who else was on the account besides Mr. Winkley. Mr. Winkley reported that he was the only 
one on the account, and Mr. McNeese suggested that someone else be added in case anything should happen to 
Mr. Winkley. The President stated that that would be on the agenda for the next board meeting.  
 
Mr. McNeese made a motion for the unit to cover the assignor’s fees for the 2011 playoffs; second by Mr. Brink. 
The motion passed unanimously. 

 
Assignor Report 

Mr. McQueen presented his report (see attached). He reported that the athletic directors do not want to move 
games to Thursday nights this year, but that he will be getting Joe Conte Sr. involved early to make necessary 
changes. About 15 games were moved to Thursday nights in 2011. 

 
Instructional Chairman Report 

Mr. Miranda reported that there would be an instructors meeting next Monday to discuss curriculum and testing. 
The 2012 Oxy clinic looks like it will be expanding, and we may be able to get two days. Mr. McQueen asked if it 
would still be mandatory for 2nd-5th year officials, and Mr. Miranda said that it would probably stay the same as last 
year. Mr. Miranda stated that he was disappointed in the online test results. This year he will be emphasizing 
mechanics, philosophy, and consistency. There will be a new mechanics book for 2012. There was discussion 
about the 2011 playoff meeting, with a general consensus among the board members that the meeting was too 
long. 

 
Committee Reports 
     Financial AuditÑ Mr. Branson 

Mr. Branson reported that his committee, consisting of himself, Robert Plancich, and Mark Yoshikawa, was not 
complete yet, but everything appeared to be in order. He recommended checking the account regularly to avoid 
the fraud that happened last year. Mr. Winkley stated that he is now using Mint.com and gets a weekly report of 
any account activity. Mr. Branson also stated that he would like a more detailed expense sheet and a comparison 
of the budget and actual expenses. 
 

     MentoringÑ Mr. Dominguez 
Mr. Dominguez presented his report (see attached). The President asked if mentors had been contacting 
mentees during the season, and Mr. Dominguez said that they had been. There were 8 second-year members, 
two of whom had mentors. There were 10 new officials in 2011. There was discussion about expanding the 
mentor program to include position mentors for veteran officials. 
 

     Constitution and BylawÑ Mr. Brink 
Mr. Brink reported that there were 4 proposed amendments last year, 3 were voted upon (voting, succession, and 
membership), and 2 passed (voting and succession). He will be looking at the bylaws to clean them up and 
welcomes any suggestions. Mr. Torres reported that the Steve Strimling stated that we need to have a minimum 
of 18 hours of instruction to qualify; our constitution states a minimum of 12 hours, so we will need to have an 
amendment to change that. We will also be revisiting the dual membership amendment, clarifying it and adding 
restrictions. 
 

     Assignment ReviewÑ Mr. Brink 
Mr. Brink presented his report (see attached). His committee consisted of Rob Tino and Will Fortner. There were 
a few minor changes, a few grievances reported by some members, and a few concerns about the ability of some 



page 2 of 3 

 
BOD Minutes from January 23, 2012 

WWW.SGVFOA.COM                                                                                 SGVFOA@SGVFOA.COM 

officials. Overall, the committee was satisfied with the assignments, but would like to know the playoff 
assignments before they go out. 
 

     Instructional Program ReviewÑ Mr. Branson 
Mr. Branson reported that his committee consisted of himself, Bill Sullivan, and Rob Tino. He stated that the best 
information about the program could be found in the evaluations, which showed that the instructors were effective 
and enjoyable. The best things about 2011 were the July meeting and the use of video. The committee would like 
to see more interaction with the membership during meetings rather than just lecture by the Instructional 
Chairman. He suggested a mid-August meeting, coordinating with Rosemead High School to make sure 
calendars do not conflict, and using more video. Overall, the committee was very pleased with the instructional 
program. 
 

     Instructional Chairman ReviewÑ Mr. Dominguez 
Mr. Dominguez reported that his committee consisted of himself, Bob Beran, Richard Keller, and Alex Castro. The 
committee said that Mr. Miranda did a superb job of ensuring that our officials became qualified through having 
prepared instructors and sufficient materials. There were problems with the online testing that were beyond Mr. 
MirandaÕs control. Mr. Miranda presented his staff to the board early for approval, maintained good records, kept 
the board notified of any issues, accommodated members to get them qualified, and did a good job of assigning 
Camp Oxy and the scrimmages. The committee found Mr. Miranda to be too repetitious, impatient, and 
condescending at times rubbing some officials the wrong way and belaboring his point. Mr. Miranda needs to 
spend more time with mechanics, but less time lecturing. See attached for the complete report. The President 
suggested customizing instruction to the needs of our members. 
 

     Ethics CommitteeÑ Mr. Puncel 
Mr. Puncel reported that there had not been any ethical issues brought before his committee. A couple officials 
had brought grievances before the entire board during the summer. In the future, issues need to be emailed to the 
ethics committee instead of coming to the board or emailing everyone. 
 

     Recruitment and Retention CommitteeÑ Mr. Davis 
Mr. Davis reported that he had just purchased 15 more shirts, and he hopes that getting our logo out will increase 
recruitment. The President suggested that we update the business cards that are on the website. Mr. Winkley 
stated that he would do so and that he would be adding QR codes to the recruitment flyers and business cards. 
 

     Fredie Landinguin Memorial Scholarship CommitteeÑ Mr. Winkley 
Mr. Winkley stated that the scholarship application and guidelines are complete, and that he will be posting it 
online. 

 
  New Business 

The President reported that the assignorÕs agreement expires this year and that we will be opening it to 
applicants. Interested parties need to send an email to Mr. Torres by the last day of February. Mr. Winkley will 
send out an email to the membership. 

 
Motion to adjourn by Mr. McNeese; second by Mr. Davis. The meeting adjourned at 9:08 
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 

 
Darren Winkley 
Secretary-Treasurer, SGVFOA 
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The President called the meeting of the 2012 Board of Directors to order at 9:09 PM. 
 
Board Members present:  President Henry Torres, Vice President Chris McNeese, Secretary-Treasurer Darren Winkley, 

Bob Branson, Steve Brink, Karl Davis, John Puncel, Angel Badea 
 
Also present: 

 
Assignor Bob McQueen, Instructional Chairman Mario Miranda, Ernie Dominguez, Ken Chan 
(CBOA) 

 
 
The President welcomed Mr. Badea and Mr. Davis to the 2012 Board and thanked Mr. Dominguez for serving. The board 
thanked Mr. Chan for the use of the facilities at DeVry. 
 
 
The next board meeting will be on Tuesday, March 6, 7:00 PM, at DeVry. 
 
 
Motion to adjourn by Mr. McNeese; second by Mr. Davis. The meeting adjourned at 9:24. 
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 

 
Darren Winkley 
Secretary-Treasurer, SGVFOA 
 







        NOV 25, 2011 
         
 
 
MENTORING PROGRAM 2011, FINAL REPORT 
 
 
MENTORING PROGRAM COMMITTEE WAS 
COMPRISED OF THE FOLLOWING MEMBERS:  
ERNIE DOMINGUEZ, ED OLVERA, CHRIS HERRERA, 
AND FRANCISCO MARTINEZ 
 
 
MANY OFFICIALS WERE CONTACTED AND AGREED 
TO PARTICIPATE IN THE MENTOR PROGRAM.  
THESE INDIVIDUALS WERE ASSIGNED A NEW 
MEMBER AS A MENTEE. 
 
2ND YEAR OFFICIALS WERE ALSO ASSIGNED A 
MENTOR. 
 
14 MEMBERS OF SGVFOA ACTED AS MENTORS TO 
FIRST AND SECOND YEAR OFFICIALS.   
COMMITTEE MEMBERS DID FOLLOW-UP WITH 
MENTORS DURING THE SEASON.  
 
 
 
E DOMINGUEZ 
MENTOR CHAIR 
 





        OCT 25, 2011  
        

 
 

INSTRUCTIONAL CHAIR REVIEW COMITTEE 
REPORT FOR 2011 

 
 
INSTRUCTIONAL CHAIR REVIEW COMMITTEE CONSISTED OF ERNIE DOMINGUEZ, 
CHAIRMAN, BOB BERAN, ALEX CASTRO, RICH KELLER AND DARREL 
McENTARFFER.   
 
THIS REPORT WILL RESPOND TO ITEM NUMBERS AS OUTLINED ON WORKING 
AGREEMENT FOR THE INSTRUCTIONAL CHAIRMAN (IC). 
 
ITEM 1.  As a group, we believe that the IC Mario Miranda did a superb job to ensure that 
members of the association be qualified on an annual basis 

Mario prepared his instructors with preseason meetings in preparation for the scrimmages 
and class presentations. 
 Sufficient instructional material was prepared and disseminated for all the instructors. 
 There were significant issues with the start-up of in-line testing outside of MarioÕs 
control with no reflection on him. We can only encourage Mario with back up from the Board of 
Directors (BOD) to hammer the issue of  on-line testing to our members as there is a segment of 
our membership that does not get into the books enough as reflected on their scores. 
 
ITEM 2. The consensus was that the IC more than adequately maintained scrimmage and 
attendance records.  He properly informed the BOD of members who were falling behind and 
proposed corrective action. .  Mario went out of his way (sometimes bending backward) to 
accommodate members with his extra one on one make-ups in order for them to maintain their 
qualified status. 
 
 
ITEM 3. The committee agreed that  the IC coordinated and assigned members to OXY and  pre-
season scrimmages to the best of his ability.  Mario went out of his way with extra effort to obtain 
member compliance. 
 
ITEM 4. It was felt the IC kept the BOD properly informed and complied to ensure members 
maintained a qualified status.  
 
ITEM 5.  The IC presented his instructional staff to the BOD early on for Board approval. 
 
ADDITIONAL OBSERVATIONS:  
Mario is a great communicator to the point of being too repetitious. Sometimes talking in circles, 
confusing people, then when questions arise, he has a tendency to get impatient and 
condescending and sometimes talks down to members.  Mario knows his stuff better than most, 
but sometimes he rubs people the wrong way. 
 
Regarding his instructional staff meetings, again, he knows what he wants to put across but then 
belabors the points.  Keep it short, direct and sweet.  Your instructional staff will relay your 
information to the membership without a 20-minute lecture on each point. 
 



Have your staff dedicate more time on mechanics.  Perhaps, specific items of instruction such as 
free blocking zone (with handout) pass interference, sideline management, video etc.  5 minutes to 
such items would not interrupt your normal agenda. 
 
In conclusion, SGVFOA is very fortunate to have such a passionate and energetic person as Mario 
Miranda as our Instructional Chairman.  This committee appreciates his devotion and commitment 
to this unit. 
 
 
RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED, E. DOMINGUEZ CHAIRMAN 

 


